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place for a number of years, the PSA put

award variation would be cost neutral to the <
Since 2009, the roster and associated staff costs had
been budgeted for and varying the award would not
increase expenditure in the OC. The SES provided
a submission to the NSW Wages Policy Taskforce
seeking the award be varied.

At the December JCC, the SES advised the PSA that
approval to vary the award by consent to make the trial
rostering arrangements permanent had been received
from the NSW Wages Policy Taskforce.

A consent variation to the award will be lodged in the
NSW Industrial Relations Commission in 2016. This is
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a great win for PSA members and the SES which has
been a result of the JCC’s hard work.

Uniform Committee

e PSA currently has no representation on the SES
m Committee. At the December JCC, the PSA
pnominate a delegate to the Committee.
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Travel

The SES advised that actuals replaced travel allowance
payments in November 2012. The audit failed to identify
any claims for staff.

Laundry allowance

Payment of laundry allowance to all staff required to
wear a uniform began in January 2014. The audit failed
to identify any claims for staff.

OC staff annual leave loading

The PSA sought an interpretation of the relevant
award provisions of SES management. Specifically,
how Clauses 78.3 and 78.4 of the Crown Employees
(Public Service Conditions of Employment) Award
related to staff in the OC. The SES then requested
advice from the Public Service Commissioner (PSC)
and made decisions based on the PSC advice and
PSA input clarifying how annual leave loading would
be paid in the OC.

The SES developed a factsheet on this entitlement
which has been prepared by HR. You can access a
copy via EOS.
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PSA member believes they are owed back pay for any
of these conditions, please contact one of your DC
delegates who will assist in seeking a review of your

pay.

Salary sacrificing — GST input credits

The PSA requested a progress report from the SES
on the development and implementation of systems
to facilitate the payment of Input Tax Credits for GST
salary packaging services and vehicle running costs
for those members who have novated leases on
vehicles. PSA members have been eligible for these
entittements since October 2014, however the SES
has not yet developed a system to pay these credits
to employees.

The PSAraised this issue as a new agenda item during
the December 2015 JCC. The SES has undertaken
to investigate this matter. With Christmas/New Year
rapidly approaching, the SES has agreed to investigate
the matter as soon as possible. The SES will update
the PSA off-line from the JCC.

It is likely this matter may be resolved as a priority due
to the taxation implications involving the Australian
Taxation Office. The PSA will seek a formal report back
to the next JCC in February 2016.

Season’s greetings

The PSA has been working hard for its members in the
SES over 2015. Pleasingly, a number of issues have
een finalised. Other issues are close to finalisation.
ocal DC Delegates have been instrumental in
ng matters on behalf of members in the SES.
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